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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Winters City Council Held at the
Public Safety Facility Fire Bay, 700 Main Street, and by Teleconference via

ZOOM on June 2, 2020

Mayor Wade Cowan called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Present;

Absent:

Staff:

Council Members Jesse Loren, Pierre Neu, Mayor Pro Tern Bill Biasi, Mayor
Wade Cowan (Council Member Harold Anderson joined the meeting at
6:45pm via Zoom)
None

City Manager John W. Donlevy, Jr., City Attorney Ethan Walsh, Director of
Financial Management Shelly Gunby, Police Chief John Miller, Fire Chief
Brad Lopez, Fire Captains Art Mendoza and Matt Schechia, Management
Analyst Kristine DeGuerre, Building Official Gene Ashdown, City Clerk
Tracy Jensen

Bob Polkinghorn led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Agenda: City Manager Donlevy reported there were no changes to the
agenda. Motion by Council Member Neu, second by Council Member Loren to approve
the agenda. Motion carried with the following vote:

AYES: Council Members Loren, Neu, Mayor Pro Tem Biasi, Mayor Cowan
NOES: None

ABSENT: Council Member Anderson (joined the meeting at 6:45 p.m. via Zoom)
ABSTAIN: None

COUNCIL/STAFF COMMENTS: Mayor Cowan said this was Council's first live meeting
since Governor Newsom's shelter-in-place order and asked everyone to adhere to the
social distancing guidelines for COVID-19 by remaining six feet apart and wearing a
mask. As per the Governor's order, those who are uncomfortalDle attending a live
meeting may attend via teleconference (Zoom) or view the meeting on the City's You
Tube channel fhttp://www.citvofwinters.orq/citv-counciLmeetinq-recordinqs/) For those

on Zoom, please use the "raise your hand" icon to speak during the desired agenda item.
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For those who wish to speak at tonight's meeting, a Request to Address the City Council
form is required due to the large number of speakers. Public comments will be limited to
three minutes. As per the Governor's order, all City Council votes will be done via roll call
vote. Although this meeting is not taking place in Council Chambers, it is still a City
Council meeting to discuss City business. Mayor Cowan requested that all attendees
remain respectful and civil and to refrain from cheering, booing or talking over someone
else, and requested all signs be held down and displayed only during the public comment
portion of the meeting to avoid obstructing the view of others during the public comment
period.

Mayor Ethan Walsh provided a report from the May 26^"^ Closed Session meeting of the
Winters City Council regarding labor negotiations with the various employee bargaining
groups and indicated no reportable action resulted from this meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None

CONSENT CALENDAR

A. Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Winters City Council Held on
Tuesday, May 19, 2020

B. Resolution 2020-27, A Resolution of the City Council of the City of Winters
Establishing an Appropriation Limit Pursuant to Article XIIIB of the California
Constitution for the Fiscal Year 2020-2021

City Manager Donlevy gave a brief overview. Motion by Council Member Loren, second
by Mayor Pro Tern Biasi to approve the Consent Calendar. Motion carried with the
following vote:

AYES: Council Members Anderson, Loren, Neu, Mayor Pro Tern Biasi, Mayor
Cowan

NOES: None

ABSENT: None

ABSTAIN: None

PRESENTATIONS: None

DISCUSSION ITEMS

1. Public Hearing and Adoption of Resolution 2020-26, a Resolution of the City
Council of the City of Winters Approving the Engineer's Report and Ordering
the Levy and Collection of Assessments within the City of Winters City-Wide
Maintenance Assessment District, Fiscal Year 2020/2021
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City Manager Donlevy gave a brief overview. Mayor Cowan opened the public hearing at
6:50 p.m. and closed the public hearing at 6:50 p.m. Motion by Council Member Neu,
second by Council Member Loren to approve Resolution 2020-26, approving the
Engineer's Report and Ordering the Levy and Collection of Assessments within the City of
Winters City-Wide Maintenance Assessnient District, Fiscal Year 2020/2021. Motion
carried with the following roll call vote:

AYES: Council Members Anderson, Loren, Neu, Mayor Pro Tem Biasi, Mayor
Cowan

NOES:' None
ABSENT: None

ABSTAIN: None

2. Budget Workshop

Director of Financial Management Shelly Gunby gave an overview and provided a power
point presentation. She clarified the $3.6M reserve is made up of 4 fund balances and
not all of the reserve is In cash. The figure is closer to $1.8M in cash, with the rest tied up
in money that is owed the City. Some entries show as revenue but the City hasn't
received the cash yet. Council Member Loren asked if the City will be receiving any State
or Federial funding due to COVID-19, and Ms. Gunby said the Governor plans on using
that money for the State and only cities over 500,000 will receive federal money directly.

Council Member Loren asked if there was anything in the budget to help the City comply
with Hexavalent Chromium or Chromium 6 (CR6). Ms. Gunby said although this would
be paid out of the water fund and not the general fund, the City is currently in a holding
pattern until the state-wide water standard is determined. City Manager Donlevy said
once we do know about CR6, we'll need to figure out a plan. This could potentially be a
$35M-$45M project spread around to 2,000 customers. This very serious and real issue
could see an increase of $200/month for each rate payer across the board. The Federal
Drinking Water Standard is 100 PPB and the State of California's Drinking Water
Standard is at 50 PPB. The City of Winters' is 17 PPB, but the State wants to take It
down to 1 PPB. Council Member Loren said she sits on the board of a water resource

agency and the State says it's coming our way. Mayor Cowan said there is no proven
science and the City, along with our representatives at the Capitol, State Senator Dodd
and State Assembly Member Aguiar-Curry, should issue impact statements to the State
Water Board. Small jurisdictions make up less than 5% for California and the State
doesn't appear to care what it costs. The Drinking Water Standard determination has
been postponed, but it needs to be killed until they can come up with a reasonable
solution. '

Mayor Pro Tem Biasi asked if $1.8M in general fund reserves can be spent. Ms. Gunby
said staff will use some of the reserve to counteract the lack of business, but the end of
year cash balance should be approximately $1.4M and confirmed the City has been
spending down the reserve balance over the last several years. Mayor Pro Tem Biasi

City of Winters



Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Winters
City Council Held on June 2, 2020 Page -4-

said the City can't keep spending down the reserve balance or we won't have enough to
pay our bills. He asked since the City is preparing a one-year budget instead of a two-
year budget, will staff and Council review in 6 months and be able to make any necessary
adjustments Instead of having an annual review for the 2-year budget? Ms. Gunby said in
February 2021, staff will examine the first property tax payment, see which businesses
are recovering, look at the City's financial situation, and meet with employees to see
where we're at. Staff is preparing a one-year budget and can provide a two-year
projection, but all budgets must be adopted by June 30^^. Council Member Neu said he
met with staff to discuss the $3.6M reserve fund and the biggest budget cut to employees
(7.5% pay decrease, no merit increase). The same thing.happened in 2008 and it took 8
years to get staff back to where they had been. Money has been set aside for litigation,
but we better have money for the budget without putting it all on the staff. Council
Member Neu spoke with the City Manager and City Attorney who said the petition
received may initiate a lawsuit and litigation is possible but provided no specifics. Council
Member Neu said he couldn't vote for a budget with these kinds of cuts to the library, pool
and Community Center. $250K won't cover it, but it will help. He said he doesn't want to
see the continued cuts in pay.

Council Member Loren said part of planning of a City is being cautious, even when it's
uncomfortable. Nobody knows how long this will go on and we don't know where we're
going to be next year, but it's very sad for the community to know that people that have
been hired will suffer with cuts. Council Member Anderson asked if the State was looking
at taking part of the Assessment District money. City Manager Donlevy said no, the State
is looking at the City's sales tax, or potentially the City's property tax. Mayor Cowan
asked for and received the cost breakdown for the pool and Community Center. As per
Ms. Gunby, the pool has a $125K-$150K deficit per year and the Community Center has
a $80K-$100K deficit per year. Council Member Neu asked if staff didn't run the pool,
what would it cost and City Manager Donlevy said it would still cost $60K.

Sally Brown, 24 E. Main, requested Council dip into the hefty $3.6M reserve fund to
continue supporting the few amenities that Winters has for its public: reopen the pool
when it's safe, resume the Senior Citizen lunch program at the Community Center, and
pay the City's share to keep the library open, which would otherwise result in reduced
hours and programming. Other communities are dipping into their funds so do it now!

Lynette McClure, 26002 Vendo, asked about the projected saies tax increase due to at-
home purchases. Ms. Gunby said sales tax goes into a county pool and is allocated out
based on population and is not specific to our community. Ms. McClure also asked about
the litigation contingency, a non-specific budget item, and whether staff knows what's
coming fonward. City Attorney Walsh said it is a potential expense and if it is not used, it
can be reallocated.

Rebecca Fridae, 112 Liwai Village Ct., asked Council to reconsider the cut to the library
funding of $25K and to honor the agreement that was co-signed with Yolo County and
WJUSD. Once we're through the pandemic, the library will be open to everyone. Ms.
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Fridae also recognized the commitment of City staff, who have agreed to cut their salaries
and reducing their income.

Mayor Cowan proposed funding for the library ($25K), re-opening of the pool later in the
year, re-opening the Community Center for senior lunch out of the $250K litigation fund,
and looking at the remainder as being part of the cash reserve. All these things are
important for the community, and its equally important for the seniors to be socially active.
Council would also like to receive an update every 6-8 weeks to revisit and adjust if
necessary, including the replacement of lost wages for staff.

3. Acceptance of Certificate of Sufficiency for the Initiative Petition Amending
the City of Winters General Plan to Establish an Urban Growth Boundary
and Request for Further Direction from City Council Pursuant to Elections
Code 9215

Mayor Cowan said this initiative is a hot topic In Winters and he wanted to review how the
Council's consideration of the Initiative will be conducted. City Attorney Walsh will provide
an Introduction of the Initiative and reiterate Council's options. The leadership of KWW
(Keep Winters Winters) will provide a short Introduction of the Initiative. Following the
initiative proponents opening statements. Council will then allow any member of the public
to address the Council. A "Request to Address the City Council" form must be completed
and due to the number of anticipated speakers, comments will be limited to three minutes.
For all emailed comments received by Council and staff, the names and their position on
the Initiative will be read aloud and will become part of the permanent record. All Zoom
participants who wish to speak can use the "raise your hand" icon and they will be called
upon to do so. Following the public comment period. Council will then ask the leadership
for the initiative to answer questions from the Council, who will then discuss the options
and hopefully come to a decision. Mayor Cowan requested everyone to remain civil and
respectful, not because anyone present are troublemakers, but because we are all friends
and neighbors that are passionate about the future of Winters. This initiative is likely one
of the most important items to come before the City Council In many years. And the
outcome, regardless of which way it turns out, will have major ramifications for the future
of the City of Winters for many years to come.

City Attorney Walsh said the petition put before Council tonight would amend the City's
General Plan to establish an urban growth boundary (UGB) with boundaries that are
contiguous with the current City limits, and that any development beyond that boundary
would go for a vote before the people. He then focused on the options being presented
to Council tonight: adopt the initiative measure as is without alteration, adopt the
resolution to place the initiative measure on the ballot for the next scheduled municipal
election in March, 2022, or direct staff to prepare an impact report of the proposed
initiative measure and return to Council for consideration within 30 days. City Attorney
Walsh reviewed the requirements of the Elections Code regarding the placement of the
initiative on the general municipal election ballot In November 2020, or the statewide
primary election ballot in March, 2022, adding the City's Municipal Code indicates the
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City's general municipal election shall be held the same day as the statewide primary
election. City Attorney Walsh said he is looking at the plain language of the law and
applying it as it is written. He said he would do additional research if Council desired but
could not promise that a different conclusion would be reached.

Bill Lagatutta, KWW proponent, told Council "don't tell us your hands are tied." You have
a choice. It's a clever way to wait until 2022. He requested the measure be adopted
tonight and spare the City two more years of agonizing debate. KWW played by the rules
and Council never mentioned the next regular election would be in 2022. Delaying the
decision by 30 days is not fair. Council can put the measure on the ballot on November
3, where it is certain to pass. Another option is to spare us an election and adopt the
petition tonight. Making citizens wait for two years is not fair.

Perl Perlmutter, Attorney for KWW who drafted the initiative, said the initiative is the most
effective tool for controlled growth and agricultural preservation. If adopted tonight, the
City could avoid election costs or the cost to draft the impact report. If not adopted
tonight, Mr. Perlmutter urged Council to place the initiative on the November 3 ballot. 814
signatures were submitted, and the Yolo County Registrar of Voters counted 500 valid
signatures, enough to qualify the initiative.

Peter Hunter, KWW proponent and participant in the 1992 General Plan process, offered
a local perspective about what Council should do and why. This issue strikes at the heart
of the citizens of Winters and he requested that Council listen to them and act on their
behalf. Mr. Hunter said he lost faith in City government following a City Council/Planning
Commission workshop on 8/21/19, where a standing room only crowd listened to a two-
hour presentation, where speakers voiced their dismay and disapproval only to have the
names of those speakers not included in the meeting minutes. (These minutes were
revised to include the names of the speakers, along with their comments, and adopted by
Council on 10/15/2019.) He reviewed the four points of the initiative: no restriction on
development within city limits; allows any public facilities to be built outside of UGB
(Urban Growth Boundary) without citizen vote; private development outside of boundary
has to go to vote; and if UGB is unworkable, revoke it and amend it with a majority vote of
the people. Only two of these involve citizen votes. UGBs are not unusual and he urged
Council to listen to their constituents, represent what they want, and adopt the initiative
tonight.

Bob Polkinghorn, KWW proponent, said his colleagues have said what they needed to
say. KWW deserves a fair shake and he asked Council not to deny the rights of the
citizens. While collecting signatures, they were able to connect with a wide spectrum.
KWW was considered an outsider group. These are people who helped make Winters
Winters. There are dozens of UGBs throughout the state, 63 in northern California alone.
None of these cities have gone bankrupt and not one has been sued. The litigation fund
is unnecessary, and he said he doesn't understand why it has been put in place. Integrity
and trust are on the line.
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Kayla Guerrero, 807 Walnut Ln., said she comes from both sides of Winters, old and new,
and sees both sides. She wants what's best for the City and wants a say when and what
happens and requested Council to adopt the Initiative tonight.

Woody Fridae, 112 Liwai Village Ct., thanked Council for their service and for conducting
this matter in a fair and open way. He suggested using the 30-day study period to forge
out an agreement and adopt something that will satisfy everyone.

Chris Turkovich, 636 Foxglove Circle, said a 30-day analysis is not sufficient to
understand the debate. As per a letter written by Mr. Turkovich and shared with City staff
and KWW, there are many issues that are,not addressed in the initiative and requested
that Council not accept the initiative as written. It was drafted by few and contains holes
and assumptions. He requested they bring something to Council to rally behind.

Pam Scheeline, 101 Riverview Ct, urged Council to vote to place the initiative on the
ballot in November and to represent the interests of their constituents. She is looking for
leadership and a voice from our Council.

Peter Spahr, 105 Riverview Ct, thanked Council for their time and effort and said just
because you can delay the election process doesn't mean you should. 817 voters have
signed the petition, so pass it. Build community, make it greater, and don't disenfranchise
everyone.

Jeff Tenpas, 24 E. Main,,said the runaway actions by City staff have led us down the
wrong road. Council has been led along and there is no turning back. Mr. Tenpas said
he doesn't want to see the doubling in size of Winters and is relieved this came to light.
He asked Council to vote for and support democracy in action and doesn't want to see it
drag on.

Sally Brown, 24 E. Main, said everyone would like to have Council vote tonight to put the
initiative on the November 2020 ballot. All signers were under the impression that it was
going to be on this ballot. Does the City have the duty to provide clarity to KWW? She
asked Council to find a solution to put the initiative on the ballot or allow KWW to
withdraw and resubmit within the magic window. Council can turn this from a citizen
initiative to a Council resolution and include it on the November ballot. Council has three

choices: vote, resubmit the initiative, or put the initiative on the ballot.

Susan Hamilton, 27270 Co. Rd. 87, wanted to give a plug for farmers. She is sinking
their well down again and if development goes in on their water table, it will put them out
of business. Businesses in Winters do rely on agriculture and saying they don't isn't fair.
She requested that Council allow citizens the ability to vote on where this goes.

Mike Olivas, 706 Foxglove Circle, said it was disrespectful of Mr. Polkinghorn and Mr.
Lagatutta to question Council's integrity. He reminded Council that they represent all
7,000 residents in Winters, not just 817 voters. He recalled working on the general plan
that started in 1988, taking five years to get to the general plan in 1992, including 50-60
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open meetings for public participation and spending millions of dollars going through
plans. Now KWW wants to blow it up. What happens to infrastructure? He agrees with
moving some growth to the North and agrees with smart growth. Thirty days to do an
impact report is fair but KWW wants to get it right now by forcing you to vote on it. This is
a big impact to the City and he recommended putting off the initiative to the 2022 election.

Joel Kling, 307 Main St., wants to have a say in what's going to happen. He wants a
voice and this is what the citizens want. A vote, if given, won't suit everyone, but that's
democracy.

Craig McNamara, 9264 Boyce Rd., asked Council to adopt the initiative tonight.

Bethany Gale, 623 Snapdragon St., said she is afraid that their voices will be delayed.
KWW followed the process and she is asking Council to give people a timely voice and
put the initiative on the ballot in 2020.

David Springer, 200 Madrone Ct. said there are enough votes to pass the initiative. In
order to avoid months and years of tension between citizens and City Hall, he requested
the language be adopted tonight and listed four compelling reasons why; retain the
character and vitality of the downtown core; converting ag land to housing is a bad idea;
climate change is real and continues to heat up the planet; and economic development,
where residential development generates a minuscule amount of tax in comparison to the

■ downtown businesses. He urged Council to vote to adopt the initiative language tonight,
or soon.

Jean-Marc Leininger said he was concerned about the actions of the City Attorney. His
constituency gathered more than double signatures necessary, and by using legal
interpretation is denying the opportunity to vote on the initiative. Much can be done
before March 2022. It's time for Council to do their job and see that the democratic
process is done in a timely fashion. Place the initiative on the ballot or adopt it outright.

Stan Lester, 8560 Holmes Ln., has been a Winters resident since 1974 and is asking
Council to accept the initiative as written without putting taxpayers through a delay. Over
800 ballot signatures were obtained, and it's obvious that the initiative will pass when it Is
placed before the voters. Citizens need to be heard and represented. It is your job as
elected officials to accept the will of the voters and pass the initiative tonight. If Council Is
truly sincere about supporting ag, you will pass the initiative tonight. Preserve the
precious commodities for countless generations: ag land.

Sarah Shirley, 415 Baker St., asked Council to stick to the spirit of democracy. City
Attorney Walsh is sticking to the letter of the law, not the spirit of the law. The citizens
have spoken and they want their voices heard. Winters is the center of the universe!
Adopt the initiative outright or put it up for a vote in the 2020 election.
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Denise Cotrell, 210 Main St., agreed with the previous speaker, Sarah Shirley, and hopes
Council adopts the initiative tonight or follows the democratic process to allow us to vote
on it in November.

Lisa Gorski, 11 Abbey St.. is representing her family by voicing their concerns of
opposition to the voices of the community. She is not anthdevelopment but is committed
to making Winters a better place. She has been following City Council meetings but
doesn't have clarity on the City's development plan. She is asking Council to respect the
democratic process by being role models. The decisions you make will have a long-time
impact. Council has the power and the trust of the citizens in this democratic process by
allowing them to vote in November 2020.

Nora Carey, 213 Main St., wants an honest, open, safe and diverse place for people to
share their opinions. She asked Council to make an honest and open decision to give
citizens a chance to vote on the initiative.

Al Valleclllo, 210 Main St., said of the past election cycles since 2011, only one Council
member received over 800 votes. Two Council members received over 1,000 votes
during the last election. When 814 people sign a petition in the middle of a pandemic,
they're serious about what they're doing. The Economic Development Advisory
Committee (EDAC) made recommendations to change the General Plan but nothing has
come from those General Plan amendments. KWW is here to stay. Keep Winters a
viable community and improve its economic circumstances for more businesses and
more jobs to be created.

Emarie Van Galio, 202 Russell St., said this meeting is not about what KWW stands for.
They were under the assumption that the petition would be on the November ballot.
Once it's on the ballot, it doesn't mean it's going to pass. Folks need to start their own
campaign if they don't want it to pass. Let the voters decide. She asked Council to do
the right thing.

Sonya Godinez, 200 Toyon Ln., said the City Attorney's recommendation for Council to
put the initiative on the ballot in 2022 is ridiculous. This is gross manipulation. Put it on
the ballot this November.

Ellie Yeatman, 209 Abbey St., hates conflict. She said she has been called anti-city
council and no growth. No so. She voted for all of the current Council Members, some
more than once, and she trusts the Council. This is simply about how she wants a say in
how the city grows. Let's vote on it. Don't prolong the tension for two long years.

Stephen Montagna, 405 Baker St., said there are plenty of options when it comes to the
law and asked staff and Council to look deeper. Look at what the initiatives are all about.
Power must be construed liberally to promote the democratic process. If you wait for two
years while expanding growth, you will need the litigation fund. You can choose to
withdraw the initiative and re-submit it.
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Denise Standridge, 399 East St., listened to the comments and looked at the staff report,
which she takes issue with. City Attorney Walsh cited several statutes, yet there is
nothing confusing about holding a special election. When you sign it, you own it.

Joe Skorupa, 26804 Via Resales, said the process was followed. The initiative will pass
now or later. Delaying the inevitable does not gain anything. Pass the initiative and move
fon/vard.

Lorrae Rominger, 601 First St., said she is not against growth. She is against turning
farmland into housing developments. Beauty and charm bring visitors to Winters.
Housing oh unfarmable land makes sense. Protect the agricultural land by putting the
initiative on the ballot and giving the citizens a voice.

Rob Carrion, 1102 Griffin Way, supports the initiative and asked Council to consider
passing it within the next ten days. Do what's right for your constituents. Hear our voices
in November.

Valentina Lowden, 320 Niemann, said the concerns regarding the sphere of influence.
General Plan update, and the budget crisis,all have merit. Although she welcomes
development at the end of Niemann Street, she doesn't support development in North
Winters. She asked Council to consider the initiative that has been signed by more than
800 citizens and whose signatures have been verified. Trust the citizen's judgement
about our City and the community's strong desire to be part of the City's growth.

Mona Biasi, 400 Edwards St., said we all care about the signers of the petition, the sense
of community, the generosity of the people in the video made by KWW. Then it began
talking about becoming Vacaville and about a plan that has not been submitted and
misleading and false statements were made about the Council. Where did the
misinformation start, the negative slant against the City and the Council? This has fueled
the lack of trust in our City's leaders. Trying to corrode the distortions is impossible. How
easily it is to believe the dirt without knowing the facts. They have taken the Express
articles as truth. KWW posts opinion pieces that continue to malign the City Manager.
The City Council and City Manager are not the bad guys. They care about Winters. They
are people of integrity who have demonstrated a dedication to the City. They devote their
time to the betterment of the City of Winters and volunteer for nearly every activity. The
City Manager is helping the downtown businesses. City leadership is thankless. They
are not doing if for personal gain, only for the betterment of the City. If they don't support
KWW, it doesn't mean they are in favor of growth. Judge our City leaders by their actions
and continued commitment to the City of Winters. Urge KWW to find out the facts. Listen
to their concerns about the issues. Set the UGB out at the northern edge of the General
Plan. Stop the personal attacks, the belittling and berating because someone has a
different opinion. Try to be civil and be kind to your neighbors.

Will Meikle, 215 Grant Ave., fully backs KWW 100%. Winters doesn't need rampant
development. Mr. Meikle is pro development for careful development. He thanked
Council and said this initiative needs to pass. It's what the people want.
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Lisa Levy, 215 Grant Ave., said she has seen a lot of changes in 21 years. Change is
Inevitable. We should have a voice about how the community changes. She is putting
trust and faith in the Council to represent the citizens. Vote tonight to pass the initiative,
or let the initiative be decided by the people at the ballot box.

Mayor Cowan read a brief summary of several emails and letters received from the
following residents:

■  Debra Nicholson asked Council to listen to their constituents and let the voters vote

this November.

■ Ana Kormos asked Council to respect the voices of their constituents by either
adopting the initiative now or placing it on the November ballot.

■ Gregory Lanzaro said the initiative should be placed on the November ballot.
Given the large measure of support for this initiative, this is the only fair and just
action to take.

■  Sonya Godinez says she's not anti-growth or anti-Council and wants the initiative
on the November ballot.

■  Patty Rominger asked Council to adopt the initiative outright or place it on the
November ballot.

■  Lorrae Rominger said a significant and growing part of the population of Winters
supports this initiative, the required number of signatures was gathered, and she
wants the initiative included on the November ballot.

■  Joan Brenchley asked Council to listen to their constituents and put the initiative on
the November ballot this year and let the voters decide.

■  Kevin Cornell asked that the ballot measure not be delayed until the next regularly
scheduled municipal election, but place it on the November ballot.

■  Dixie Schaefer asked that the initiative be placed on the November ballot so the
citizens of Winters can vote on it now. Waiting until 2022 is too late. By then the
developments will have occurred without our input.

■  Debbie Hemenway said she signed the petition to bring the measure to the voters
this fall. She asked Council to trust the public to weigh the proposal and then vote.
The citizens deserve the respect for their voices and opinions.

■  Tom Sedlack asked that the KWW-generated initiative, supported by so many
Winters residents, appear on the November ballot and thanked Council for their
anticipated positive action.

■  Rick and Susan Von Geldern urged Council to respect the voice of their
constituents and approve the initiative or place it on the November ballot. Denying,
delaying or postponing the initiative would be an effort to hinder the voice of the
people.

■ ' Gregory Hanson asked Council to allow the initiative to be placed on the
November ballot and not delay the people's vote by placing the initiative on the
March 2022 ballot.

■  Nanette Hanson asked Council to allow the initiative to be placed on the November
ballot and not delay the people's vote by placing the initiative on the March 2022
ballot.
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■  Diane Gary asked Council to respect the initiative process and respect the wishes
of the people you represent enough to allow the initiative to go forward for the
November 2020 ballot.

■  Judy Hubert asked Council to listen to the citizens of Winters by placing the
initiative on the November ballot.

■  Diane Ullman asked Council to place the initiative on the November ballot or adopt
it outright.

■  Bruno Pitton supports KWW and suggested several ways to have a deliberative
democratic process and provided several good points as to how this issue should
have or could be done.

■  Nora Carey supports KWW and wants the initiative adopted now or included on the
November ballot.

■  Lura Meyer wants the initiative adopted now or included on the November ballot.
■  Monica Rodriguez supports KWW and said Council has four options: adopt

initiative, put initiative on November ballot, order an impact report, or delay the vote
until March 2022. Option 4 is not acceptable, and wants the initiative adopted now
or included on the November ballot.

■  Dr'ew Missureli moved to Winters from Davis six months ago and doesn't want the
City to grow too quickly. He supports the initiative, adding he loves the food court
in the downtown.

■  Keith Gary said this issue calls for direct democracy and the initiative should be
placed on the ballot in a timely fashion.

■  Richard & Evelyne Rominger said the City should concentrate on internal
development within the City limits, including the continued development of the
downtown area. Due to the City's current financial condition, the KWW initiative
should be adopted now.

■  Lisa Levy and Will Meikle are outraged over the City Attorney's interpretation of
when the initiative can go on the ballot and wants the initiative adopted now or in
November.

■  Teh Shore of Greenbelt Alliance, an organization who is a supporter of "Urban
Growth Boundaries" initiatives, recommends the adoption of the initiative or include
it on the November ballot.

■  Kris Baitoo says that 11 % of Winters signed the initiative and wants the initiative
adopted now or included on the November ballot. Kris referenced the 2017
Community Values proclamation and said don't sell the soul of the City because
one man sees development as a way to receive revenue.

■  Sally Brown refers to the number of signers being greater than the number of votes
for some of those on the Council. She wants the initiative adopted now or included
on the November ballot, and believes there are also two other options: allow the
withdrawal and resubmittal of the petition within 88-102 days or turn it into a
Council resolution to put on the ballot.

■ Andre Baitoo wants the initiative adopted now or included on the November ballot,
and moving it to 2022 is part of the City Manager's personal agenda.

■  Steve Levy relayed a great story about how he found Winters in 1979 and make it
his home in 1999. He wants the initiative adopted now or included on the
November ballot.
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■  Joan & Chris Medina and Family don't want to become the next Dixon. Growth
needs to stop and they support KWW.

■  Richard Kleeberg believes there would have been many more signatures if not for
COVID-19. He supports adopting the initiative now or in November and
apologized for not attending the meeting due to health reasons.

■  Elizabeth Ehnot supports the City Council and whatever decision the Council feels
is best for the City. She was on the school board for 12 years, so she knows what
it is like to have a meeting like this.

■  David Springer supports the initiative being adopted now rather than placing it on
the November ballot or ordering City staff to develop an impact report. Mr.
Springer also provided a document that lists four very detailed reasons for
establishing an urban limit line at the current city limits. The reasons include
retaining the character of the City, preserving agricultural land and jobs, climate
change, and City finance impacts.

■  Emily McNamara wants the initiative adopted today or included on the November
ballot.

■  Lanette McClure wants the initiative adopted today or included on the November
ballot.

■  Chris Turkovich said he believes the initiative carries more potential risk for
Winters than any potential benefit and asked why KWW is drawing their UGB line
at the current City limit boundary and not the General Plan boundary. The intent of
the initiative is to set aside over three decades of planning and adopt a new vision
through an initiative that has not been publicly debated. Adjusting the KWWs
UGB to mirror the current General Plan Boundary could accomplish the goal of the
KWW group while keeping intact the many good features of the general plan that
would still limit large growth out into the County. We should not be risking stability
and sensibility for fear of the future.

■  Corrin Armstrong says she trusts our City elected officials and our City Manager as
they have our best interests at heart. She suggested the creation of an Ag
Preserve to protect ag land, and the money being spent on this initiative could be
spent creating something that would be^ beneficial for many generations to come.

■  Nikki Chapman supports the Council to make the right decision.
■  Jennifer Lane said protecting existing wildlands and agricultural habitat is

imperative in protecting the future health, wellbeing and economic integrity of our
community. She asked Council to make an informed and progressive choice with

■  the immediate adopting of the initiative while simultaneously listening to your
constituency.

■  Michael Pardee urged the City Council to adopt the initiative tonight or put it to the
citizens to vote upon this fall and not postpone the vote for another two years.

■  Jamie Dotey strongly urged the Council to adopt the initiative tonight or put it to the
citizens to vote upon this fall. Jamie is appalled at the rapid growth that the City
has been going through and correlates accelerated growth to a rapid rise in
vandalism (tagging) and vagrancy along the creek. This is no coincidence and if
we continue to grow, there will not be a Winters worth living in.

■  Corrine Martinez (via Zoom) is one of the original signers of the initiative and was
compelled to do so as a citizen. While determining the future of the town, there are
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those empowered to make decisions on our behalf. There is ovenwhelming
support of the initiative and it will be better when we get to the other side. Winters
is a unique and beautiful place and that should be the voice carrying the initiative
fonward. Adopt it outright or put it to the voters in November.

■  Taylor Buley (via Zoom) doesn't know of any inaccuracies of reporting in the
Winters Express and doesn't share the opinions of all members of the community.
Everyone thought the initiation was going to vote in November; place it on the
ballot and give people the opportunity to vote on it.

■  Steve Morgan thanked Council for the job. Transparency and democracy are
important and he asked Council to place the initiative on the November ballot.

Mayor Cowan then asked the KWW team to approach the podium to field questions from
Council. Council Member Loren asked a series of questions, including who wrote the
FAQ's, who manages the KWW website, and who updates the KWW Facebook page.
She intimated that Council is portrayed as not being transparent. Council must adhere to
the rules of the Brown Act, although this might hurt relationships between the Council and
some of the residents of Winters.

KWW Attorney Perl Perlmutter confirmed the initiative sets a limit as to where the City can
grow.

Mayor Pro Tern Biasi asked KWW representatives to find out the rest of the story. There
are a lot of things that people who signed the petition may not be aware of. As per Chris
Turkovich's letter, if the people signing had known, they wouldn't have signed it. There
are ramifications that are realized after initiatives are passed. People need more
information and need to be informed about these potential ramifications, which may have
huge impacts. Were they told about potential ramifications about traffic circulation? Has
there been a traffic study done on circulation? Are you comfortable with Grant Avenue
and Railroad Avenue becoming four lanes? Some impacts are listed, but most have not
been addressed adequately. Mayor Pro Tem Biasi said huge changes to the General
Plan Land Use map will impact the City for generations to come and will drive up housing
costs.

Council Member Neu referred to Mona Biasi's comments about how we respond to each
other and how we should be civil and to respect each other. KWW did what they thought
they should do and giving people a chance to vote is the democratic thing to do. More
transparency in dealing with the North area may have avoided this initiative. Council
Member Neu was elected to the Council with less than 815 votes, and he was elected by
the people of Winters to represent the people of Winters. In retrospect, there should have
been more interaction between the City and KWW.. Council Member Neu stated he did
not believe the initiative will cause all the problems that some think it will. The initiative
doesn't make a growth boundary, it gives the citizens a vote as to whether they want a
growth boundary. If the initiative is included on the November 2020 ballot, people can get
together to work out some issues and talk things out. It's not the will of the people to
postpone this for two years and that's not good community relations.
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Council Member Anderson said it's not positive no matter what direction it goes. The
farther we go without compromise, the more difficult it will be.

Mayor Cowan stated KWW has been talking about this initiative for 6 months, while
Council has been unable to talk about it until tonight as advised. He wants to present the
other side of the story despite what residents are being told. This imminent proposal
doubling the size of Winters in the next two years is false information. The desire of staff
and Council to create a specific plan with property owners does many good things for the
City. Initiatives will take away that opportunity by changing the land use to open space.
Revising the General Plan to open space is not so easy. If the initiative passes, several
plans within the General Plan will have to be re-done. After speaking with Lisa Myer of
Legal Services, who said she was shocked at what KWW is trying to accomplish, was
surprised that she hadn't been contacted by KWW representatives. Mayor Cowan recited
some numbers as to how fast Winters is growing, including residential units that passed
final inspection and were ready to occupy. That number of single-family dwellings, 158
over a 10-year period, is below a 2% growth rate and were all approved by Councils prior
to 2008 and did not include any of the current Council members. Also approved during
this 10-year span was an apartment complex with 74 units and 6 ADUs. Prior to 2008
and 2004, 615 units were approved, which calculates out at a 25% growth rate. The
projections of the next five years is a possible 2.5% growth, or 54 units, and over a 20-
year period, an average of 1.14% on an annual basis is expected, with a possible high of
3%.

Council Member Loren described how we came to be where we are today. In 2019, there
were rumblings about a developer dating back to 2016. Resolution 2001-05, adopted on
3/6/2001, requires Council^pproval prior to accepting development applications for
projects outside the City's General Plan area. Council wanted to bring forth clarification
and on 10/15/2019, Resolution 2019-43 was adopted, requiring Council to determine
whether to initiate processing of development applications for projects outside of the City
boundaries and requiring annexation, if there was a proposed single plan, this resolution
clarified that planning outside the Urban Limit Line would require review and would go to
Council, putting a mechanism in place to say no. Winters is growing slower than anyone
else realizes at a 1.2% growth rate. Council Member Loren said she disagreed with most
of the FAQs and asked KWW if they could clarify some of the FAQs. She stated she ran
for office to represent everyone and everyone needs to know what the impacts might be.

Peter Hunter said the north area plan was the catalyst for this action. It was the concept
of development happening north of town, as the City is bound on three sides, including
Dry Creek to the West, Putah Creek to the South, and 1-505 to the East. The Sphere of
Influence (SOI) should follow City limits and the extended SOI is going in the only
direction possible, to the north. Pre-zoning was done 30 years ago. Put it where it makes
sense and the public wilLsupport it. If someone comes in with intent, the Council has the
ability to say yes or no and they will never come in with the level of detail needed to make
an informed decision.
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